Northern High School Girls’ Soccer Booster Club

Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, June 26 , 2024

Attendees: President - Andrea Maldonado, Treasurer - Nicole Huffman, Secretary - Jessica Lerew
Coach - Keith Munshower

Parents: Heidi Freese Players: Abby Freese

Motion to begin meeting: 7:02 pm; Andrea Maldonado, 2nd - Nicole Huffman

Motion to approve agenda: Nicole Huffman, 2nd - Andrea Maldonado

Treasurer’s Report: Nicole Huffman

Current Account Balance: $7617.18

Pending Expenses: none

Upcoming Expenses: Golf Tournament

Nicole provides a completed budget for the 2024 - 2025 season, this budget will be submitted to Athletic
Director, Angie Gaido for final approval.

Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report /| Budget: Jessica Lerew, 2nd - Andrea Maldonado

Coaches Report: Keith Munshower

The Athletic Director and School Board have received parent concerns with the Fall 2024 game schedules,
specifically the # of games per week and the amount of travel. Game schedules have been posted to the
schools athletic webpage but are subject to change.

The players have requested future kickarounds begin at 7am. Teamsnap has been updated to Tues and Thur
mornings 7a - 8:30a. Additional goalie training will begin soon, to be held Tue and Thur mornings 6a - 7a.

Alumni players are invited to join summer kickarounds.

BSN will be supplying white and purple game socks, an invoice has not been provided yet. Players will be
asked to purchase their own black game socks.

Artistic Imprints has been contacted to design senior shirts and team warm up shirts, no proofs or estimate of
cost have been received.

Messiah’s Coaches asked Keith if our players would be available Fri, July 26th and Sat, July 27 to participate
in friendly games during Messiah’s camp. This will be at no cost to our players. Keith will discuss interest with
players.

Matching tables have been located in the SLC, players will be asked to stay after kick arounds to help move
tables and update the classroom. Window coverings and shelves are still needed.

New soccer balls have been provided by the school’s athletic department.



Keith has asked to purchase new turf bases for the training poles, our current bases are for grass fields only.
Prices are to be compared before ordering.

Current Business:

Heidi F proposes a new fundraiser, the DASC Shootout Tournament. She has previously managed a
tournament site for basketball boosters and profited between $9,000 - $12,000. Event organizer Mike Flowers
has offered the girls soccer team a new site, Kousler Park in York. The site has 4 fields for the 32 boys teams
to compete.

Site coordinators are responsible for managing the entire tournament site; lining of the fields, providing field
marshalls, managing brackets, running a full concession stand, etc. This is great community service but a large
commitment requiring many parent and player volunteers. The Board agrees to send an email to survey
interest in participating. If Boosters approves the fundraiser Heidi is willing to use her previous experience and
head the event.

Golf Tournament update:

Additional sponsors are needed for our Golf Tournament, businesses will be contacted by mail and phone to
ask for event donations.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 18th @ 7pm.

Meeting day is being changed from Wednesday to Thursday to allow more parents to attend.

Motion to adjourn: 8:05 pm Andrea Maldonado, 2" - Nicole Huffman

Minutes written by Jessica Lerew 7/3/2024



